Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

April 19, 2007 Minutes

In Attendance; Rick Upton, Lori O’Hare, Glen Scott,  Jack Busher, Jim Schwerin, Jane Dillon, Nan Scranton and Rich Dudley
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

The minutes from the March 2007 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Committee Reports
Membership:    No new members since we last met.  
Finance:  No expenditures since we last met.  Glen submitted our annual report for the State for the 501 (c) 3.  Jim has opened an interest bearing account through Capital One for some of our funds.  
     Top of the Mountain;  There was a meeting 2 weeks ago between PJ, the City and State Parks to discuss the purchase of the property.  The outcome was very encouraging.  
Communications:  Jack got the latest edition of the Tracker out.  He also took one of the Publisher classes offered through T4T.  
After much discussion about the article that appeared in the Gazette regarding the funding for the Top of the Mountain versus infrastructure at the park, it was decided Rick would draft a letter in response to the article.  After he presents the draft to us via email, he will submit it to the Gazette.

Programs:  Glen was able to set up a meeting on April 30 with the Park, the Friends and Ft. Carson for the purpose of event planning and developing a partnership.  
Park Ranger Update
The CITO event was rescheduled for Sunday April 22 at noon.  We are planning on about 50 people attending.  The Friends will provide hot dogs, burgers, chips and water.  
VC opening.  Apparently there is no problem with the lift station and utilities should be done by the end of the first week in May.
Cabins:  Rich is meeting with the architect in two weeks to discuss a redesign.

Trails:  Arrowhead is almost done with the few trails left to complete.
Paving:  Should start within a month or two and take 120 days to complete.  

Parks Director:  Lyle Laverty is leaving State Parks to take a position in the Department of the Interior.  There are also three new State Parks Board Members.  

Volunteer Update
There is an all volunteer meeting scheduled for Thurs April 26.  12 new volunteers will be graduating that night as well.  COTI training is going to take place in the park in June.
New Business
Monique has made a request that the Friends purchase Grocery store gift cards so food can be provided at the Volunteer events.  GOCO won’t allow their funds to be used to purchase food at this point.  A motion was made to purchase $200 in gift cards for the volunteer program.  Motion was approved unanimously.

Other
Next meeting will be May 17, 2007.  ReMax at 5:30pm
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

